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18th June 2020 
Dear Parent/Carer

I hope this letter continues to find you and your family members safe and well.  We have certainly been fortunate with the weather during this unprecedented time, so hopefully that has made a very challenging situation a little easier.  
As you will be aware, staff have been back into the school building since the beginning of June.  This has allowed us to try to take steps forward with our recovery plan and ensure we have things in place to make the school safe for staff and pupil for August 2020.  During this time, staff have also continued with digital learning for young people and some classes have had live lessons.  I am delighted with the work teachers have been undertaking and cannot thank them enough for their efforts.  I know from the many emails I have received that you also very much appreciate staff for all of their efforts.    
We are delighted we are able to offer our Primary 7 pupils a transition opportunity to meet their Pupil Support Principal Teacher and House Depute Head Teacher.  This takes place on Friday 19th June and will give our young people an opportunity to meet their class and make some new connections prior to the holiday period.

Engagement of our young people had been very good and was great at the start of our changeover, but this has lessened a little recently.  Please continue to encourage your child to take full advantage of the work on offer from all subject areas and also the opportunities to engage in live lessons until the end of term.  We appreciate that this can be challenging at times, so if you have any concerns about this, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Pupil Support Teacher /House Depute Head Teacher.  As ever, if your young people have any difficulty accessing or completing any of the online work, please contact their Pupil Support Teacher, who can support them and organise a Learning Pack for them to work from.  
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute(DHT)

	Arran
	Mrs Frater (Wednesday to Friday) - gw10frateryvonne@glow.sch.uk
Miss Armour (Monday and Tuesday) - gw15armourstacey@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


With regards to our recovery planning, we have embraced the guidelines provided by both Glasgow City Council and the Scottish Government with regards to opening the school to pupils in August 2020.  With this in mind, we have taken the following into consideration:
· Social distancing within classrooms is allowing us to accommodate up to 14 young people per class.  Some larger spaces – eg our Assembly Hall and Library will allow for more pupils and will be used where staffing numbers are more limited.

· We are working on the expectation that we can accommodate approximately 50% of pupils.

· Glasgow City Council guidelines of ensuring Broad General Education pupils have as close to 12 hours in school and Senior Phase pupils have as close to 14 hours.

At King’s Park we believe the best approach for our school is to offer a model of a split week, where children will have full days within school.   Our rationale for this includes:

· Maximising the face-to face contact for our young people to support the digital learning experiences in a blended model.

· Providing regular contact for all young people to safe guard, build relationships and help them to develop consistent routines within a structured day is a key consideration for this model. 

· Ensuring greater attendance within an educational establishment where young people value a full-day input more than half-day sessions. 

· Avoiding transitions midday with am/pm sessions and young people mixing in the local area.

· Ensuring in-school provision is distributed appropriately across all year groups.

· Ensuring greater consistency in educational provision through face-face teaching in all subjects from S3-6 and supplemented through online provision.  Our Senior Phase pupils (S4-S6) will also have 2 points of contact with each subject specialist to aid progression (60% face-to-face contact). 

· Ensuring a breadth in provision for S1/2 through face-to-face teaching in specific subjects such as English, Maths, Science, Social Subjects,  Science and rotational practical subjects, whilst adopting an Interdisciplinary model for some areas. 

· Supporting families to plan appropriately for childcare and returning to work. This timetable model would be consistent and would not change on a weekly basis. This allows families to plan for returning to work and agree their own work patterns around a consistent daily school model.
From August 2020, S1-S3 pupils will attend school on our longer school days of Monday and Tuesday.  They will follow a 6-period day of one-hour per period.  S1 and S2 pupils will remain in the same class for most of their time (with the exception of practical classes), and the teacher will come to pupils.   S3 pupils will follow a column structure, which ensures they have face-to-face contact with their chosen curricular subject teachers.

S4-S6 pupils are timetabled simultaneously and will attend school Wednesday-Friday.  They will experience 3 periods in each curricular area and will follow a column structure.  

There will be a staggered start between 8.45 am – 9.00 am for all pupils.  S1/S4 pupils will enter the school grounds via the normal main ramp, S2/S5 pupils will enter via the delivery entrance gate on Fetlar Drive and S3/S6 pupils will enter via the PE pathway on Carmunnock Road.

Inservice days have been confirmed as Monday and Tuesday 10th and 11th August, which will see our pupils return to school from Wednesday 12th August.  Since our BGE pupils would have missed their teaching sessions that week, we are planning to have BGE pupils in on Wednesday 12th August.  Senior Phase pupils will then return to school on Thursday 13th August. We will share a personalised year group flyer with all pupils prior to returning in August, which will detail arrangements for them for their first day in school for Session 2020/21.
Interval and lunchtimes will be supervised either within the classroom or by making use of outdoor school spaces (appropriate outdoor jackets will be required).  Pupils should bring a packed lunch or will be provided with a lunch from the canteen if they are entitled to a free school meal.  Pupils cannot leave the school to go to the local shops/park.  As you are aware, this is a public health crisis and we must safeguard the health of our young people and staff.  All families are asked to support the school with this request in order to ensure that we can safeguard the health of everyone in the school.  We will reduce lunchtime during this pandemic to minimise the amount of time pupils have supervised breaks and this will allow us to maximise teaching and learning time.  Young people will have the opportunity to use the toilets in school throughout the school day.
With regards to uniform, we are very proud of our high standards of uniform and the sense of equity and affiliation this brings to our young people.  We are however mindful that finances may be tight for some families and also the fact that not all shops are open at present.  We have therefore made the decision that school blazers will not be expected during session 2020/21.  Should parents/carers wish to purchase these, they will still be available through our Uniform Supplier – Academy Uniform or through other retail outlets.  We do however still expect our young people to wear a white school shirt, black trousers/skirt and a school tie.  The shirt and trousers/skirt can be purchased through most supermarket stores and ties can be purchased directly from the school at a cost of £5.00.  As always, if any family has a particular difficulty with this, please do not hesitate to contact our Pupil Support Team, who will be able to support you with this.  The link below can also be used for Clothing Grant Applications - www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolsandlearning
Thank you again for your support.  This continues to be an incredibly difficult time for everyone in our school community, but I am heartened by the support everyone is giving each other.  We are excited to see our young people back in school, albeit very different from before, and we look forward to this moving towards full recovery in due course.  In the meantime, please take care and stay safe.

Yours sincerely
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Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed

Head Teacher[image: image1.png]
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